Special Meeting
August 20, 2019
Mayor Mike Jones called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.
Roll call:

Tex Allen

Frank Schmautz
Joe Studer

Larry Shrodes
Chadd Davis
Mayor Mike Jones
Absent:

Scott Newman

Mayor Mike Jones read the minutes from the last meeting to the council. Frank Schmautz made a motion to accept
the approval of the minutes. Larry Shrodes seconds the motion. All in favor, none opposed, motion carries.

This meeting was called for discussion on the roads that need to be repaired in the city limits. Mayor Mike Jones
presented to the council an estimate from the company Road Builders. Mayor Mike Jones stated he would have the
amounts on the estimate removed where the city could get a couple more estimates. The estimate from Road
Builders for all roads listed except Frazier Street came to a total of $10,7497.41. Frazier Street alone would be in the
amount of $133,115.00 with the City doing the ditching, installing of crossdrains, and trimming bushes and trees.

Frank Schmautz approved all the listed roads with the exception on widening Frazier Street. The city needs to review
the cost of just resurfacing Frazier. If the cost of resurfacing is more in the price, then that would be an option.

Citizen George Humphries asked Mayor Mike Jones about the side road beside the Post Office. They discussed that
maybe making it a one-way street instead of two way.

The councilmen were discussing other potential roads in the city limits that could need resurfacing. West Drake
Street to U.S. Highway 176, which is the entrance to the City’s Sewage Facility.

The City will receive two more quotes on these locations and then will bring back to council for an approval.
Frank Schmautz makes a motion for the meeting to be adjourned. Chadd Davis seconds the motion. All in favor, none

Teresa Fulkerson, City Clerk




